
 
Alcohol Control Bylaw (Kilbirnie and Kelburn) 
Schedule of Oral Submitters 
 
 

TUESDAY 28 MAY 2019 
ORAL HEARING 

 

Time Name Organisation Duration Sub. 
No. 

Page 
No. 

10:15 AM (or after consideration of Report 2.1 is complete) Morning Tea 

10:25 AM Bernard 
O’Shaughnessy  5 minutes 71 2 

10:30 AM Liam Davies  Youth Council 10 minutes 494 24 

10:40 AM Sophie Simons  5 minutes 184 26 

10:45 AM Tamatha Paul  Victoria University 
Students’ Association 10 minutes 347 32 

10:55 AM Gary Holmes Business Improvement 
District – Kilbirnie 10 minutes 497 34 

11:05 AM Elliot Blyth  5 minutes 237 78 

11:10 AM Stephen Cotterall  5 minutes 25 82 

11:15 AM Rhona Carson 
Steve Cosgrove 

Newtown Residents’ 
Association 10 minutes 499 86 

11:25 AM Dr. Stephen Palmer  Regional Public Health 10 minutes 498 88 

11:35 AM Tamatha Paul  5 minutes 347 94 

11:40 AM Lisa Thompson Kelburn Municipal 
Croquet Club 10 minutes 365 98 

11:50 AM Rainsforth Dix  Victoria University 10 minutes 496 101 

12:00 PM Matthew Tucker   5 minutes 333 103 

12:05 PM Richard Beere  5 minutes 378 107 

12:10 PM Yurieke Nadiya  5 minutes 481 109 

12:15 PM Millie Osborne  5 minutes 439 111 

12:25 PM Fin McLachlan  5 minutes 449 113 

12:30 PM Vikas Tyagi  5 minutes 484 115 

12:35 PM Toby Bourke  5 minutes 367 117 
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Section 1 – your details: 
 
Your name*: Wellington City Youth Council 
 
Your email or postal address*:   
 
You are making this submission: 

 as an individual  
 on behalf of an organisation. Your organisation’s name*: Wellington City Youth 

Council  
 
I would like to make an oral submission to the Councillors: Yes / No  

 If yes, please give your phone number so that a submission time can be arranged*:  
 

 
 

Section 2 – questions about the Alcohol Control Bylaw: 
 
1. Do you support the proposal to create an alcohol ban area in the Kilbirnie area - 
shown as ‘A’ in Figure 1? Yes or No, please leave any comments in the space below. 
 
Wellington City Youth Council supports an alcohol ban in the Kilbirnie area.  
 
2.  Do you support the proposal to establish an alcohol ban area in Kilbirnie Park and 
the surrounding streets - shown as ‘B’ in Figure 1? Yes or No, please leave any 
comments in the space below. 
 
Yes / No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
N/A 
 
3. If an alcohol ban was created in Kilbirnie, do you support it being in place 24 hours, 
seven days a week?   
 
Youth council was initially opposed to the introduction of a liquor ban for the Kilbirnie area. 
We understand that there is an issue with alcohol and related nuisance in Kilbirnie 
particularly in and around Bay Street, however we felt that it would not be an effective 
method of addressing the issue of alcohol related harm in Kilbirnie. This is because the issue 
is mainly due to a small group of individuals who are in essence living and rough sleeping in 
the Kilbernie. We thought that a punitive approach (such as an Liquor ban)  would not be an 
appropriate response for some of our communities most vulnerable members, and we would 
simply see the problem move elsewhere.  
 
However in light of information from council officers about the new approach to assisting 
these individuals and addressing issues such as addiction in a more proactive and 
empathetic manner, we welcome this fresh approach. And, combined with the information 
that the police will not be fining individuals, but rather referring them to the appropriate 
agencies, we tentatively support the proposal so long as this approach is adhered to.  
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4. Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park 
shown in Figure 2? Yes or No, please leave any comments in the space below. 
 
Yes / No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
Wellington City Youth Council does not support an alcohol ban in Kelburn Park. Kelburn 
Park is seen by university students as an iconic space to be students and this would take 
this away from them. Kelburn Park is one of the safest spaces for students to be drinking 
and Youth Council raises concerns with how this proposed ban will impact the safety of 
students. This proposed ban risks driving students into the bushy areas surrounding Kelburn 
Park to drink, which could have major safety risks for both those drinking and the general 
public. Students will drink, and Youth Council believes it is better that this is done in an open 
space such as Kelburn Park. As well as this, the proposed ban in the area would be difficult 
to enforce by police, and students may simply hide their drinks leading to this being an 
inefficient use of resources. 
 
 

5. If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in 
place between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 
 
N/A 
 
6. Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in any of the proposed 
areas? If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.)  
 
As a collective, we were shown evidence of alcohol related crime in both areas proposed in 
a recent Youth Council meeting. From this, we could see that disruptive and harmful 
behaviour was prevalent more so in Kilbirnie than in Kelburn.   
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Alcohol Control Bylaw  

We want to hear your views on the potential expansion of the Alcohol Control Bylaw specifically 

in relation to Kelburn.  

Submitted on: 4/11/2019 2:17:33 AM 

Your name: Sophie Simons 

Your email or postal address: 
 

You are making this submission as an individual 

I would like to make an oral submission to the Councillors No 

 
Questions about the Alcohol Control Bylaw (Kelburn Park) 

 

Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park 
shown in the image below? 
 
Yes 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
Yes 
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 If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place 
between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 
 
Yes 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
Yes 
 

30



 Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in Kelburn Park? 
 
yes 
 
If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.). 
 
yes 
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Email
Postal Address:   
Suburb:  Johnsonville 
City:  Wellington 
Country:  New Zealand 
PostCode:    6037

eMail:  

Daytime Phone:  

Mobile: 

Organisation: 
Victoria University of Wellington Students' Association

On behalf of: 
Victoria University of Wellington Students'
Association

 
 

 

First Name: Tamatha 

Last Name: Paul
 

 

Prefered method of contact 
 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to present your submission in person at a hearing?  
Yes

 

Additional requirements for hearing: 

 

 

 

Do you support the proposal to create an alcohol ban area in the Kilbirnie Area - shown as 'A' in Figure 1?

Yes
No

Please leave any comments in the space below.

 
Do you support the proposal to establish an alcohol ban area in Kilbirnie Park and the surrounding streets -
shown as 'B' in Figure 1?

Yes
No

Please leave any comments in the space below.
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If an alcohol ban was created in Kilbirnie, do you support it being in place 24 hours, seven days a week.

Yes
No

 
Do you support the proposed change to the Alcohol Ban Area in Kelburn Park shown in Figure 2?

Yes
No

Please leave any comments in the space below.

 
If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place between the hours of
8pm and 8am, seven days a week?

Yes
No

 
Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in any of the proposed areas?

Yes
No

If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.)

Attached Documents

File

Alcohol Control Bylaw - Kilbirnie and Kelburn

347        
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Kilbirnie Business Network Inc. 
PO Box 14-356, Kilbirnie, Wellington 6241 

www.kilbirnie.org.nz  
 

 
1 May 2019 
 
Wellington City Council  
policy.submission@wcc.govt.nz  
 
Submission on Alcohol Control Bylaw – Kilbirnie and Kelburn 
 
The Kilbirnie Business Network welcomes the opportunity to make a submission on the 
Wellington City Council Alcohol Control Bylaw – Kilbirnie and Kelburn. As we represent 
only the commercial property owners and businesses in Kilbirnie, we will restrict our 
comments to Kilbirnie. 
 
The Kilbirnie suburb includes two supermarkets, a retirement village, a community centre, 
three colleges, one intermediate school, three primary schools, an indoor sports centre 
used by children; a swimming pool used by children, a number of early childhood day care 
centres, a number of churches and other social support agencies. 
 
Our submission is that: 

 We support the proposed liquor ban area A bordered by Mahora Street, Coutts 
Street, Childers Terrace, Evans Bay Parade (from Kemp Street) and Rongotai 
Road. 

 We support the proposed liquor ban area B in Kilbirnie Park and surrounding streets  
 

 Our reasons for supporting the liquor ban being established in these areas are as 
follows:  

o The Kilbirnie Business Network argued strongly for the Kilbirnie shopping 
area to be included as a liquor ban area the last two times this was reviewed 
in 2015 and 2018 and many of the reasons we argued then are the same 
today. 

o The issue of alcohol-influenced anti-social behaviour has continued to get 
worse along Bay Rd and has been identified as the number one concern by 
both retailers and visitors to Kilbirnie, with many people reporting to us that 
they have received threats and intimidatory behaviour from people clearly 
under the influence of alcohol (evidenced by the bottles and cans alongside 
them). 

o In 2015, 273 members of the public signed an online petition with the 
Wellington City Council to have the alcohol ban extended into Kilbirnie to 
tackle the problem of alcohol consumption in the centre of Kilbirnie and its 
associated offending. 

o Over the past few weeks we have had had forms in local stores available for 
the public to sign to show their support for a liquor ban - we attach copies of 
this petition form signed by 400 local residents supporting the proposed 
liquor ban. 
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o There have been a number of recorded complaints by people to Council over 
the past 5 years. A spate of broken windows along Bay Rd earlier last year 
was attributed to alcohol, evidenced by the beer bottles that were left behind. 

o We understand that Council has received data on alcohol related crime or 
disorder in Kilbirnie from Police which shows 409 alcohol related offences 
between 2016 and 2019.  We agree with the note that not all of these are 
related to drinking in public places, but it does paint a picture of alcohol- 
related crime in the area. 

o Local residents have reported incidents of drunks causing trouble around 
Kilbirnie. Anti-social behaviour, including aggression and abuse towards 
members of the public and begging, has caused a number of concerned 
residents to seek solutions from the Police and Council.   

o Local businesses continue to report serious concerns with the harm being 
inflicted on staff and customers as evidenced in the email attachments below. 

o We believe that the proposed liquor ban will see this type of behaviour drop 
significantly.  Other behaviour reported are drunks urinating in the street, 
sniffing glue, hassling shopkeepers and demanding money from people at 
cash machines. 

 
We respectfully submit that the Council implements the proposed 24/7 liquor ban in 
Kilbirnie (area A and B) as outlined in the statement of proposal.   
 
We wish to be heard in support of our submission at oral hearings. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
Gary Holmes 
BID Manager 
On behalf of Kilbirnie Business Network 
 

 
 

 
Attachments:  Copies of petition form 
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Alcohol Control Bylaw  

We want to hear your views on the potential expansion of the Alcohol Control Bylaw specifically 

in relation to Kelburn.  

Submitted on: 4/16/2019 11:39:43 PM 

Your name: Elliot Blyth 

Your email or postal address: 
 

You are making this submission as an individual 

I would like to make an oral submission to the Councillors No 

 
Questions about the Alcohol Control Bylaw (Kelburn Park) 

 

Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park 
shown in the image below? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
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 If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place 
between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
 

80



 Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in Kelburn Park? 
 
No 
 
If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.). 
 
No 
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Submission	on	the	proposed	Alcohol	Control	Bylaw	-	Kilbirnie	and	Kelburn	

This	submission	is	from	the	Newtown	Residents’	Association.		

We	wish	to	speak	to	our	submission.		

Introduction		

The	Newtown	Residents'	Association	is	the	Incorporated	Society	representing	Newtown	and	
the	surrounding	suburbs.		We	are	an	active	local	group	of	residents	and	businesspeople,	
concerned	with	maintaining	and	improving	our	area’s	liveability,	connectedness	and	
sustainability	and	working	to	make	our	community	a	thriving,	diverse,	great	place	to	live.	

Submission	

In	September	2018,	in	our	submission	on	the	Alcohol	Control	Bylaw,	we		said	that	we	
supported	our	neighbouring	suburb	Kilbirnie	in	efforts	to	extend	the	alcohol	ban	to	cover	
their	area.		We	are	reiterating	that	support	now.		
	
We	understand	that	following	the	alcohol	ban	being	imposed	in	Newtown	the	problems	in	
Kilbirnie	increased	so	that	they	are	now	equivalent	to	those	we	used	to	have.	As	the	
existence	of	the	ban	has	been	an	important	factor	in	reducing	the	problems	here	we	
advocate	for	the	same	protection	being	extended	to	Kilbirnie.		

There	used	to	be	serious	problems	with	people	drinking	alcohol	in	public	places	in	Newtown,	
leading	on	to	disruptive	and	antisocial	behaviour	and	issues	with	broken	bottles	and	other	
waste	–	including	human	waste	–	littering	areas	where	drinkers	congregated.	There	have	
been	improvements	in	behaviour	since	the	liquor	ban	was	established,	but	this	needs	
vigilance	-	there	are	still	people	who	break	the	ban	and	need	to	be	reminded	about	it.	
	
We	recognise	that	the	ban	doesn’t	solve	the	underlying	problems	that	lead	to	drinking,	and	
that	increasing	the	area	of	the	ban	might	move	the	drinkers	elsewhere.		However	in	spite	of	
this	the	liquor	ban	is	needed	as	a	mechanism	to	give	residents,	businesses	and	visitors	
confidence	that	action	can	be	taken	to	curb	and	control	antisocial	behaviour	that	impacts	on	
the	enjoyment	of	daily	life	in	our	suburbs.		

Wellington	City	Council	Alcohol	Management	Strategy	

In	our	September	submission	we	supported	reviewing	the	above	strategy	and	said	that	we	
would	like	to	be	involved.	It	is	good	to	read	in	the	current	statement	of	proposal	about	the	
proposals	for	managing	alcohol	related	issues	in	Kilbirnie,	including	an	increased	presence	of	
Local	Hosts,	access	to	Meaningful	Activities	programmes,	and	supporting	a	more	intentional	
outreach	service	and	tenancy	services	to	address	homelessness	and	those	at	risk	of	
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Newtown	Residents’	Association	Submission	on	the	proposed	Alcohol	Control	Bylaw	-	Kilbirnie	and	Kelburn.	May	2019.	 2	

homelessness.		These	services	need	to	be	more	present	in	Newtown	as	well,	and	we	look	
forward	to	hearing	more	about	this.		

Answers	to	specific	questions	posed	by	WCC	
	

• We	support	creating	an	alcohol	ban	area	in	the	Kilbirnie	business	area	and	in	Kilbirnie	
Park.	We	also	suggest	extending	the	area	so	that	it	includes	the	Kilbirnie	Mosque	and	
its	environs.	

• We	support	the	alcohol	ban	in	Kilbirnie	having	the	same	conditions	as	the	existing	
ban,	and	being	in	place	24	hours	a	day	seven	days	a	week.	

• We	are	not	commenting	on	Kelburn	Park	as	it	is	out	of	our	area,	although	we	expect	
the	principles	are	the	same	there.		

	
Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	make	this	submission.	
	
Rhona	Carson	

President,	Newtown	Residents’	Association.	
May	1st	2019	
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1 May 2019 

 

 

Wellington City Council 

PO Box 2199 

Wellington 6140 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

Re: Alcohol Control Bylaw - Kilbirnie and Kelburn 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a written submission on this consultation. 

 

Regional Public Health serves the greater Wellington region, through its three district health boards 

(DHBs): Capital & Coast, Hutt Valley and Wairarapa and as a service is part of the Hutt Valley District 

Health Board.  

 

We work with our community to make it a healthier safer place to live. We promote good health, 

prevent disease, and improve the quality of life for our population, with a particular focus on 

children, Māori and working with primary care organisations. Our staff includes a range of 

occupations such as: medical officers of health, public health advisors, health protection officers, 

public health nurses, and public health analysts.  

 

Our service delivery includes work to reduce alcohol related harm in Wellington City and we are one 

of the three reporting agencies in the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012 reporting on liquor licence 

applications. 

 

We are happy to provide further advice or clarification on any of the points raised in our written 

submission. We wish to appear before the committee to speak to our written submission. 

 

The contact point for this submission is: 

 Andrea Boston 

 Public Health Advisor 

 Email:  

 Phone:  

 

 

Kind regards 

  
Dr Stephen Palmer  Peter Gush 

Medical Officer of Health Service Manager  
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Response to consultation questions 

 

We thank Council for further continuing their liquor ban consultation and acknowledge their 

commitment to addressing the needs of these communities. 

 

1. Do you support the proposal to create an alcohol ban area in the Kilbirnie area - shown as ‘A’ in 

Figure 1? 

 

Regional Public Health (RPH) supports the liquor ban if it is used with appropriate discretion and is 

supported by a range of activities to address the particular needs in Kilbirnie that will further assist 

the desired change. Police and community evidence shows an area with significant antisocial 

behaviour impacting on the community. A liquor ban is an accepted tool that when used with 

discretion is useful in controlling such behaviour and can reduce the impact of alcohol misuse in the 

community. 

 

To enable effective solutions to be implemented it is important to understand the core features and 

the drivers of the presenting social problems. It will be important for Council, Police and RPH along 

with other agencies to work collaboratively to address the underlying problems to better support 

change in the community. It is our understanding the issues in Kilbirnie may be derived from both 

alcohol misuse and possibly drug use and distribution, primarily from a small number of residents 

within the area. It is also plausible that others are being drawn to the area if drug supply and use is a 

defining problem. It is our understanding that rough sleeping or homelessness is not a significant 

feature of the issues although it may not be entirely absent. 

 

A core concern for us is that those with dependence and addiction issues receive the appropriate 

health and social assistance to foster change in their lives. This is not as easy as it sounds and 

requires a thorough knowledge of the driving issues with sustained support to create change in their 

life circumstances. A collaborative approach coming from an understanding of the personal and 

community context with engagement of the appropriate services will provide the best opportunities 

for improvement. 

 

RPH is less supportive of liquor bans where rough sleeping and homelessness driven by substance 

abuse are found to be the core features of the antisocial behaviours. A liquor ban in this situation 

would prompt relocation and it would be more difficult to connect those needing support to the 

appropriate services. 

 

2. Do you support the proposal to establish an alcohol ban area in Kilbirnie Park and the 

surrounding streets - shown as ‘B’ in Figure 1? 

 

RPH supports the introduction of an alcohol ban in area B. The concerns expressed by the 

community hub and sports centre are important to acknowledge and it would not be unexpected 

that the antisocial behaviours could be relocated here and exasperate the existing problems. 
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3. If an alcohol ban was created in Kilbirnie, do you support it being in place 24 hours, seven days a 

week? 

 

RPH supports the ban being 24 hours, seven days a week if it can be demonstrated that the issues 

connected with the public place consumption of alcohol occur across that period. The evidence from 

community submissions would suggest this is appropriate. Other agencies may be able to provide 

greater clarity. 

 

4. Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park shown in Figure 2? 

 

RPH supports the introduction of an alcohol ban in Kelburn Park. The park is a well-known public 

location for the consumption of alcohol.  Our concerns regarding the misuse and excessive 

consumption in the tertiary population are well known to Council and we continue to present health 

information to Wellington District Licensing Committees in efforts to reduce alcohol related harm. 

Excessive consumption is impacting on student health and likely their performance, as well as 

diminishing the amenity and good order of the area creating stress and welfare issues for residents. 

 

We acknowledge that Victoria University has adopted a number of approaches in efforts to reduce 

alcohol related harm; such as increased security, social norm approaches where greater visibility is 

made of students’ non-drinking or moderate consumption, support for students with problem 

consumption and restorative justice for those adversely impacting on their local communities. These 

policies at Victoria may be making some impact on hazardous consumption alongside a general 

culture shift in the younger population associated with the increasing interest in healthy living and 

sustainability. 

 

NZ research shows that policy and wider environmental changes are contributing to a small 

reduction in the tertiary student prevalence of drinking to intoxication and the prevalence of 

drinking generally1. However excessive consumption levels are still too high. Further this reduction in 

consumption is not necessarily visible for those living alongside student populations. Increased 

student numbers means the population level reduction in harm is less visible in these communities.  

With student numbers expected to grow further the problem is not likely to be resolved in the short 

term. 

 

We expect the introduction of a ban to have a dampening effect on the consumption of alcohol in 

public and would not result in a total transfer of the problems to another location, particularly if 

adopted with further actions to reduce consumption and harm. Concerns about displacement could 

be well managed through an evaluation of the ban. We would be willing to work with interested 

agencies, the university and students to assess the bans impact and progress further strategies to 

reduce alcohol harm in the tertiary population. 

 

 

1 Kypri, K. Maclennan, B. Cousins, K. Connor, J. 2018. Hazardous drinking among students over a decade of university policy 
change: Controlled before and after evaluation. International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health 15, 
2137 file:///H:/Downloads/Chrome/ijerph-15-02137%20(1).pdf 
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5. If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place between 

the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 

 

It is our understanding that students are more likely to be drinking in Kelburn Park in the evenings 

and the evenings are more problematic for residents. We therefore support the 8pm to 8am time 

frame for the ban.  

 

6. Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in any of the proposed areas? 

 

Kilbirnie 

Kilbirnie residents exhibit higher levels of hospital admissions from intoxication and alcohol 

poisoning being in the top 10 per cent worst in the Wellington region. The crude rate which 

measures the actual level of harm in the resident population area units places Kilbirnie East at 15th 

and Kilbirnie West-Haitaitai South at 17th in the region. The standardised rate which gives each 

population the same demographic make-up ranks Kilbirnie East at 14th and Kilbirnie West-Hataitai 

South 11th. This means that the harm here is less defined by the age make-up of the residents where 

young people tend to be more hazardous drinkers. Residents here have more hazardous 

consumption behaviours than their peers of a similar age regionally. 

 

Kelburn 

Kelburn Park is a large sports ground situated in the Lambton area unit boarding Kelburn. The 

majority of the university hostels which house predominantly first year students are located in the 

Lambton area unit in close proximity to the park, see maps attached. 

 

NZ studies have found a higher prevalence of hazardous drinking among students when compared 

with their non-student peers with first year students at particularly high risk2. The population crude 

rate of acute hospital admissions for alcohol intoxication and alcohol poisoning in Lambton and 

Kelburn place them in the 10 per cent worst areas in the Wellington region. Lambton ranked 2nd and 

Kelburn 11th. Assessment of the standardised rate where each area unit is assigned the same 

population demographics has Lambton still ranked 2nd and Kelburn drops to 28th. This demonstrates 

that for Kelburn the level of harm is partially accounted for by the demographic age makeup having a 

high proportion of young people who tend to drink more hazardously than the population generally. 

However in Lambton the standardised rate demonstrates that the behaviours of the young people in 

this area are more extreme than young people’s drinking habits regionally and mirrors the national 

research which shows first year students to be at very high risk. 

  

2 Kypri, K.; Cronin, M.;Wright, C.S.; Do university students drink more hazardously than their non-student peers? Addiction 
2005, 100, 713–714. https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/epdf/10.1111/j.1360-0443.2005.01116.x 
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Appendix 

Figure 1: Aerial View of Kelburn Park and Surrounds 
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Figure 2: Student Hostels and Area Unit Location 
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Alcohol Control Bylaw  

We want to hear your views on the potential expansion of the Alcohol Control Bylaw specifically 

in relation to Kelburn.  

Submitted on: 4/12/2019 6:40:56 PM 

Your name: Tamatha Paul 

Your email or postal address: 
 

You are making this submission as an individual 

I would like to make an oral submission to the Councillors No 

 
Questions about the Alcohol Control Bylaw (Kelburn Park) 

 

Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park 
shown in the image below? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
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 If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place 
between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
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 Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in Kelburn Park? 
 
No 
 
If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.). 
 
No 
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30 April 2019 

 

Wellington City Council 

PO Box 2199 

Wellington 

 

Attention: policy.submission@wcc.govt.nz 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

Submission re proposed alcohol bylaw to ban alcohol at Kelburn Park 

 

Questions for Consultation: 

 

1. Do you support the proposal to create an alcohol ban in the Kilbirnie area?  

No response – not applicable 

2. Do you support the proposal to establish an alcohol ban area in Kilbirnie Park and 

surrounding streets? 

No response – not applicable 

3. If an alcohol ban was created in Kilbirnie do you support it being in place 24 hours, seven 

days a week? 

No response – not applicable 

4. Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park shown in 

figure 2? 

Victoria University of Wellington does not support an alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park.   

5. If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park do you support it only being in place 

between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 

If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, we support limited hours as proposed. 

6. Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in any proposed areas? 

We have not experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in the proposed area; we 

have responded to complaints.   

Between 04/03/2016 and 15/12/2018 the University received 32 complaints about alcohol-
related behaviour. Please note that 20 of the 32 complaints came from three 
individuals.   All 32 complaints referred to noise as the primary issue. 

Please note if we receive multiple calls about one event, we do not create a number of 
individual events but link them all together.  
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30 April 2019 

 

Wellington City Council 

PO Box 2199 

Wellington 

 

Attention: policy.submission@wcc.govt.nz 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

Submission re proposed alcohol bylaw to ban alcohol at Kelburn Park 

 

Questions for Consultation: 

 

1. Do you support the proposal to create an alcohol ban in the Kilbirnie area?  

No response – not applicable 

2. Do you support the proposal to establish an alcohol ban area in Kilbirnie Park and 

surrounding streets? 

No response – not applicable 

3. If an alcohol ban was created in Kilbirnie do you support it being in place 24 hours, seven 

days a week? 

No response – not applicable 

4. Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park shown in 

figure 2? 

Victoria University of Wellington does not support an alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park.   

5. If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park do you support it only being in place 

between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 

If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, we support limited hours as proposed. 

6. Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in any proposed areas? 

We have not experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in the proposed area; we 

have responded to complaints.   

Between 04/03/2016 and 15/12/2018 the University received 32 complaints about alcohol-
related behaviour. Please note that 20 of the 32 complaints came from three 
individuals.   All 32 complaints referred to noise as the primary issue. 

Please note if we receive multiple calls about one event, we do not create a number of 
individual events but link them all together.  
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Alcohol Control Bylaw  

We want to hear your views on the potential expansion of the Alcohol Control Bylaw specifically 

in relation to Kelburn.  

Submitted on: 4/24/2019 9:40:30 AM 

Your name: Matthew Tucker 

Your email or postal address: 
 

You are making this submission as an individual 

I would like to make an oral submission to the Councillors No 

 
Questions about the Alcohol Control Bylaw (Kelburn Park) 

 

Do you support the proposed change to the alcohol ban area in Kelburn Park 
shown in the image below? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
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 If an alcohol ban was established in Kelburn Park, do you support it only being in place 
between the hours of 8pm and 8am, seven days a week? 
 
No 
 
Any additional comments? 
 
No 
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 Have you experienced any alcohol related crime or disorder in Kelburn Park? 
 
No 
 
If yes, please give details (e.g. frequency, nature of the crime/disorder, etc.). 
 
No 
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